
“YEAR OF YOUTHFULLNESS” 
 

PUBLIC SERVICE MINISTRY CIRCULAR NO. 8/1985 REFERENCE NO. PS:17/3TJ (30) 
 
 
 
FROM:Permanent Secretary, 
 Public Service Ministry 
 
TO: All Permanent Secretaries, 
 Heads of Departments and 
 Regional Executive Officers. 
 
DATE: 1985-04-03 
 

SUBJECT: 
 
Time off for Cricket- 

A. Visit of New Zealand Cricket Team 
B. Clive Lloyd testimonial Match. 

 
 

Subject to the exigencies of the Public Service and provided they seek permission in advance, there is 
no objection to public servants being granted “time-off” on the dates set out below to attend the 
following forth coming cricket matches to be played in Guyana. 
 

Visit of New Zealand Cricket Team 
 
Second Test Match- West Indies VS New 
Zealand at Bourda 

Saturday 6th April, 1985 
Wednesday 10th April, 1985 
Thursday 11th April, 1985 
 

Clive Lloyd Testimonial Match at Bourda Friday 12th April, 1985 
 
Permission should be granted only on the clear understanding that extra time is put in so that the work 
of the ministries, Department and region does not suffer as a result. Supervisors should therefore be 
requested to make themselves available to ensure that employees make up the time lost. 
 
 
…………………… 
J.E. SINCLAIR 
PERMANENT SECRETARY 
PUBLIC SERVICE MINISTRY. 


